
Memorandum 

Date: January 25, 2017 
 

To: CCP Workgroup 
 

From: Kimberly Shean, Probation Manager  
 

Subject: Compliance Response Team (CRT) - Realignment 
 

CC:             Tanja Heitman, Deputy Chief Probation Officer  
   
 

On January 11, 2017, the CCP Workgroup requested additional information specific to the Compliance 

Response Team (CRT).   The information below is provided in response and should be considered in 

conjunction with the detail provided in the initial memorandum submitted on January 11, 2017. 
 

 BSCC City Law Enforcement Grant - $140,000 in rollover funds are available for FY17-18. 
 

 Service Level Impact - Although it would be difficult to project the potential impact of an 

elimination of CRT services, it is reasonable to foresee that absconded and warranted offenders 

would remain at large for longer period of times and the number of outstanding warrants would rise.  

Additionally, CRT involvement with multi-agency operations would be reduced, which would likely 

impact the number of firearms and the amount of controlled substances removed from the 

community. 
 

 Data by region 
 

 
2015   2016 

  SM SB LO   SM SB LO 

PRCS/PSS Compliance 

Checks 4 191 6   20 187 10 

PRCS/PSS Searches 21 43 6   12 23 7 

PRCS Warrant Arrests 36 29 21   43 25 11 

PSS Warrant Arrests 12 19 13   14 0 3 

Sharp edged weapons 7 7 5   15 4 0 

Firearms 5 2 2   56 0 0 

Meth (grams) 83.35 64.07 549.41   606.16 94.96 139.8 

Heroin (grams) 11.62 5.5 45.36   115.03 1.6 21.2 

Marijuana (grams) 48.8 57.675 1   2057.7 0 0 

Transport hours 111.5 170.08 40.75   49.65 36.33 39.83 
 

As indicated above, the PRCS/PSS compliance checks remained fairly consistent through 2015 and 2016 at a 

12-month average of 209.  (A review of prior data submissions reveals they peaked at 254 in FY13-14.) The 

data provided previously, did not include the final two months of 2016. The chart above has been updated to 

reflect those numbers. Efforts to be responsive to the original intent and purpose of the CRT are reflected in 

the increase in compliance checks in the final two months of the calendar year.  

 


